November 22, 1940 Dr. Don Carlos Peete 531 Argyle Building Kansas Ctiy, Missouri Dear Dr. Peete: I am inviting you and your family to our All-Star Alumni vs. Varsity basketball game next Tuesday evening, Movember 26, at 7;45 p. m., in the auditorium. I trust that you and the family will be able to attend. The starting line-up will probably be Ebling and Ebling at forward; Mit Allen at quarter-back; Francis Kappelman and Dick Harp. We are not sure of our Varsity line-up, because we will not play any of the Varsity men unless they have a "C" average in all their studies. Some of the boys like Buescher may fall by the wayside, as he is down in one subject. We are to play the freshmen on December 16, and the same rule will apply to them. But I know we will have a fine game, and I hope the entire Peete family can come as our guests. Mr. Barl Falkenstion told me today that he saw you at

Mr. Earl Falkenstion told me today that he saw you at the football game at Columbia. None of our family went down. It must have been a very thrilling fourth quarter.

I beg your pardon for not answering more promptly about your kind invitation concerning the Horse Show Saturday night a week ago. I carried your letter in my pocket too long and missed answering on time. We did appreciate, however, your thoughtfulness and kindness. Some day we are going to surprise you--or maybe some evening.

Pete, and the family are all up from Louisville; Jane is here from Chicago; and Mit, Isabel, and Judy will all be at 801 Louisiana for turkey. The old folks will certainly be happy-- I hope, I hope:

Let me hear from you if we may expect the Peetes Tuesday night. There will be tickets for you at the window at Hoch Auditorium.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach